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Library receives grant of $22,700
April 7, 1969

The Library at the University of California, San Diego, has received a grant of $22,700 from the U.S.
Department of Health, Education and Welfare, Office of Education, to conduct an Institute on Book Selection and
Acquisition in Academic Libraries under Title 11-B of the Higher Education Act.

The Institute will be held for two weeks, from August 25 to September 5, 1969, with participants housed in
UCSD residence halls. The 30 participants will be chosen from professional librarians involved in collection
development in colleges and universities in the United States. Melvin Voigt, UCSD University Librarian, will direct
the Institute with Dr. Carl White, UCSD Library Specialist, and David Lane, Assistant University Librarian, as
assistant directors.

Instructors for the Institute will also include: Johnnie E. Givens, Head Librarian, Austin Peay State College,
Tennessee; Gustave A. Harrer, Director of Libraries, University of Florida; Frederick G. Kilgour, Director, Ohio
College Library Center; Rolland C. Stewart, Associate Director of Libraries, University of Michigan; and Helen
Welch Tuttle, Assistant University Librarian, Princeton University.

The Institute will include papers, discussions and case studies concerning the selection of books for college
and university libraries.



